
THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the   Licensing Committee held in the   Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth, on   Thursday, 13 April 2006 from 7.30pm to   8:23pm.

Present:
  Councillors Chris Brearley CB (Chairman), Paul Goggins (Vice-Chairman), Francis Durham, Chris Hayward, Pam Hames, Ron Spellen, Leslie Winters, Brian White.

Officers:-
John Scott – Commercial Standards Manager


Fiona Austin – Committee Manager

Apologies for absence were received from   Councillors Joy Mann and Martin Trevett.

  LC19/05
MINUTES


The Minutes of the meeting of the   Licensing Committee held on   2 February 2006 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

  LC20/05
PRESENTATION BY THE POLICE LICENSING OFFICER
  

  Members noted the apologies from PC Ian Sizer that he was unable to attend the meeting to give a presentation on Alternative Test Purchasing Proposals. 


RESOLVED:-



  that PC Ian Sizer be invited to give his presentation to the next meeting 
of the Committee.

LC21/05
LICENSING ACT 2003 – IMPLEMENTATION


The Commercial Standards Manager advised Members of progress to date as follows:-


330 
Personal Licences (plus two cases pending), granted.

15 Variations to Licence (Clubs), granted

19 Conversions of Licence (Clubs), granted



50
Variations to Licence (Pubs), granted

16 Conversions of  Licence (Pubs), granted


5 
applications refused at Hearing 


41 
applications resolved at Hearing


80 
Conversions granted to other Premises (Shops and Restaurants)

12 New Premises Licences granted (including previously unlicensed venues such as Community Halls)

4 Licences granted for Late Night Refreshments only.


Appeals:

· Coach and Horses appeal has been withdrawn by resolution.

· The Swan, Bedmond has been resolved by Consent Order

· No.15 have withdrawn their appeal

· The Old Shepherd has withdrawn their appeal.

· Abbots Langley & District Working Mens Club – Appeal hearing is on 27 April 2006.  

· Dates for Appeal hearings for The Dumbbell and Scotsbridge Mill were awaited.

In response to questions from Members, the Commercial Standards Manager advised that:-

· Officers would attend any Appeal hearings on this Council’s behalf with legal representation.  He would survey other local authorities to enquire if the Panel Chairman also attended.

· It was possible for Licensees to apply for Temporary  Event Notices (TENs), enabling them to open for events/hours that had been declined in the original application for a permanent Licence.  Abatement notices could be served to curtail noise for example.  The Licensing Committee had no automatic jurisdiction over TENS but the Police could object on crime and disorder grounds. The Commercial Standards Manager agreed to take further advice, particularly as to whether abuse of TENS would be grounds to call-in a Premises License for review.

Members expressed concern about (1) low Police attendance at Licensing Sub-Committee hearings and (2) the level of information provided by the police.  Councillor Paul Goggins proposed, duly seconded that a representation be made to Ian Laidlaw-Dickinson, Chairman of  Hertfordshire Police Authority.

RESOLVED:-

(1)
that the information be noted; and 

(2)
that the Chairman write to Ian Laidlaw-
Dickinson, Chairman of  Herts Police Authority, to express the Committee’s concerns about 
Police input at Licensing Sub-Committee Hearings.

LC22/05
GAMBLING ACT 2005 – UPDATE

Members received a report on the implementation of the Gambling Act 2005 and noted the timescales given in Section 2.7 of the report.  It was proposed by Councillor Chris Brearley, duly seconded, that officers prepare a Project Implementation Plan and draft Licensing Policy Statement for the next meeting of this Committee.  


RESOLVED:-

(1) that the report be noted;

(2) that Officers prepare a Project Implementation Plan for consideration at the next meeting of this Committee; and

(3) that Officers prepare a draft Licensing Policy Statement for the next meeting of this Committee.

LC23/05
VOTE OF THANKS



Councillor Paul Goggins, on behalf of the Committee, thanked the Chairman for his efficient chairmanship of the Committee during the current local government year.


The Chairman thanked both the Members and officers for their help and support during his chairmanship of the Committee.


The Committee further agreed:-


RESOLVED:-

that the Chairman write to Avril Cox, Committee Manager to thank her for her excellent service to the Committee and to the Hearing Sub-Committees.  Her hard work , sound guidance and cheerful commitment at all times and in all circumstances were very much appreciated by the committee.

CHAIRMAN
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